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April 19, 1984 

[Javi r1 lalumia 
tHchigan Association of Community 

Mental Health Boards 
P.O. Box 10081 
lansinq, Michigan 48901 

Dear t~r. lalumia: 
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19-84-LI 

LANSING 

MICHIGAN 48918 

This is in response to your inquiry concerning anplicability of the lobby act 
(the "Act"), 1978 PA 472, to executive directors of county cOll1munity mental 
hea lth boards. Specifi ca lly, you ask whether 'a cOlllmunity mental hea HI] (CMH) 
director is a public official who is exempt from the Act's registration anri 
reporting requirements. 

"lobbying" is defined in section 5(2) of the Act (MCl 4.425) as "communicatinQ 
. c1irect1y with an official in the executive branch of state government or an 
official in the legislative branch of state qovernment for the purpose of 
influencing legislative or administrative action." 

A board member, employee or any other person who lobbies on behalf of the hoard 
is reouired hy sections 5(5) and 7(2) to register as a lobbyist agent upon 
receivin~ "compensation or reimbursement of actual expenses, or both, in a com
bined aMount in excess of 5250.00 in any 12-month period for lobbying", unless 
the person is specifically excluded from the Act's reqistration and reporting 
requirements. 

Persons who are exempt from the Act are identified in section 5(7), which provi
des in relevant part: 

"Sec. 5. (7) lohbyist or lobbyist agent does not include: 

(b) All elected or appointed public officials of state or local 
government who are actinq in the course or scope of the office for no 
comoensation, other than that provided by law for the office. 

Ic) For the ourposes of this act, subdivision (b) shall not 
include: 
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(ii) Employees of townships, villages, cities, counties or school 

boards." 

A CMIl board is estab 1 i shen under the authori ty of the t1enta 1 Health Code, 1974 
PA 258, as amenned. Each board appoints an executive director whose terms and 
conditions of employment "including tenure of service, shall be mutually aqreed 
to by the board and the county director and shall be specified in writinq." You 
indicate that unlike other CMH staff, the director of the boarn is generally not 
considered to be a county employee. Therefore, you suggest that a CMH director 
is not brought back into the Act by section 5(7)(c)(ii), but rather is an 
appointed public official of local government who is exempt from the Act pur
suant to section 5(7)(b). 

In the attached letters to Mr. Don M. Schmidt and Mr. Kenneth F. Light, dated 
January 13, 1984, and January 24, 1984, respectively, the Department indicated 
the exemption found in section 5(7)(b) applies only to e1ecten or appointed 
officials who serve in autonomous, po1icymaking capacities. As stated in a 
December 7, 1983, letter to Senator Ed Fredricks, a person serves in a po1icy
making capacity if the person's responsibilities are of broad scope and not 
clearly defined. On the other hann, an individual who operates at the nirection 
or control of another or within specifien houndaries noes not serve in a po1icy
making position and is not a public official for purposes of the Act. 

The Mental Health Code indicates that a CMH director is not responsible for a 
broad ranqe of duties but operates within boundaries specified by the CMH board. 
That is, the director's responsibilities are limited to administerinq the 
program and policies established by the cr~H board. Thus, a cr1H director does 
not serve in an autonomous, policymaking caoacity and does not qualify for the 
public official exemption founn in section 5(7)(b). The director must therefore 
register as a lobbyist agent upon receiving more than $250 in a 12 month period 
for 1 obbyi ng. 

This response is informational only and does not constitute a declaratory 
ruling. 
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